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	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$10,030,187
	
	$3,087,771
	
	44.0
	
	7.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$1,070,944
	
	$528,770
	
	0.0
	
	(7.0)

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$836,913
	
	$354,418
	
	0.0 
	
	2.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$11,939,000
	
	$3,971,000
	
	44.0
	
	2.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	19.03%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	8.34%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Primarily General Fund, grants, and fee revenue



DESCRIPTION

The Medical Examiner's Office (MEO) investigates sudden, unexpected, and unnatural deaths in King County and works to provide accurate identification of decedents and to notify the next of kin. The MEO is housed organizationally within the Prevention Division of Public Health.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed appropriation for the MEO is approximately $11.9 million for 2025; this is a 19% increase from the 2023-2024 biennium. All decision packages in this appropriation unit are characterized in the Executive’s proposal as technical adjustments. The proposed budget would allocate $359,000 to continue two grants: 

1. $164,424 from the Department of Justice to support one pathology fellow through December 2025, and 
2. $194,337 from the Washington State Patrol Coverdell grant to support the MEO’s Fatal Overdose Surveillance Network Project through September 2025.

The Department of Justice pathology fellow will learn to perform forensic pathology autopsies and post-mortem examinations to determine the cause and manner of death and learn to collect evidence under the direction of an Associate Medical Examiner.

The Washington State Patrol Coverdell grant has been awarded to the MEO since 2017. Through this grant, the MEO has established a real-time overdose surveillance project that now serves coroners and medical examiners throughout Washington and supplies critical overdose information to a network of local, state, and federal law enforcement and public health agencies. This project supports testing of drug evidence, toxicology screening, data collection, maintaining surveillance databases, and disseminating information to partner agencies.

The remainder of the proposed budget includes $88,356 to pay for the MEO’s portion of public health administration fund costs, $205,748 to pay the MEO’s portion of Public Health Division’s Overhead, and a $29,000 disappropriation to capture salary savings from employee turnover. No decrease in FTE authority is requested in the proposed budget.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues for this budget. 




